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Submission:  Cycling on the proposed Western Sydney Orbital.

Attention: Mal Cross

Dear Mal

I am the President of the main cycling advocacy organisation for western Sydney.

In the opinion of members of CAMWEST the Sydney Orbital should contain as part of the road corridor and paralleling the road alignment a grade separated high-speed cycleway for use by all cyclists.

Part 4.1

Breakdown lanes make poor shared cycling lanes, as evidenced by the experience of the M2.  The lane is always full of road debris and broken glass, in busy times vehicles use the lanes putting cyclists at risk.  Vehicles travelling in the breakdown lane have hit several very experienced cyclists from behind.

The shared facility is better than no facility.

The bulk of person-kilometres travelled by bicycle is done by sporting and commuting cyclists (1% of all journeys to work are make solely by bicycle, 1996 Census) by comparison recreational cyclists do very few kilometres.

CAMWEST supports a shared pedestrian/cycling facility for use by the community, parallel to the Orbital.  However:  CAMWEST does not support this as an alternative option to on road facilities.

Part 4.4

The air quality in Sydney is already such that it causes almost as many fatalities and disabilities as the road crashes.  The bulk of the air pollution is emanating from road transport.  Building the orbital will only exacerbate the situation.  Rail and people powered transport are the only long-term viable solutions to Sydney and Australia's transport needs.

The cost to the public has not been raised in the EIS.  There are two cost factors that need to be considered.

· The toll is one way to redress the subsidy that motorists have been receiving for decades.  Thus the oil and automobile multi-national companies have indirectly been receiving these subsidies.  Now the toll-way companies will receive these subsidies.

· Over the next ten years OPEC will gain an 85% monopoly on world oil due to the decline of non-OPEC oil (BP Statistical Review 1999, World Oil 2000).  

The price of oil will ultimately rise, combined with Australia's low dollar, the price of fuel will become economically crippling.

Building more roads and tollways sells us further into slavery to the oil and motor multi-national companies and puts us at the economic mercy of the OPEC countries.

Instead of the polluting and wealth robbing tollways build rail and cycleway networks for environmentally, economically, and personally healthier Australians.

Yours faithfull

[image: image1.png]o




Danny Hannan
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